
Support Staff Meeting  
Godbey 140  

March 13, 2003  
3:00 P.M.  

Members Present:  
Linda Brillheart                                                                         Shirley Mann  
Melissa Anderson                                                                      Pat McPeak  
Pat Johnston                                                                               Kim Patterson  
Windy Chinn                                                                              Naomi Ratcliffe  
Zee Custer                                                                                  Naydine Shenk  
Amber Dobbins                                                                          Peggy Stumbo  
Valerie Dunbar  
 
Chair Linda Brillheart called the meeting to order.  
 
Chair Linda Brillheart passed around a thank you card from Sabrina Conner for the dish garden that 
was sent to her after her surgery and a thank you letter from a recipient of the Book Scholarship the 
Support Staff had sponsored.  
 
Treasurer Melissa Anderson reported that there was $4,427.08 in the treasury at this time.  
 
The handicap ramp was discussed. A representative was unable to attend the meeting to discuss the 
plans and expected start date of construction of the ramp. The Support Staff is still searching for the 
proper plaque to be placed at the ramp dedicating the ramp in memory of Lee Oliver, a former 
Support Staff member.  
 
The upcoming March of Dimes walk was discussed with members. The Support Staff team will keep 
the name “Marching Dames” for the walk. The team will consist of 16 members, whereas the captain 
will be Linda Brillheart and the co-captain will be Pat Johnston. Each member hopes to raise $100 or 
more. Members discussed the 2003 March of Dimes slogan “Prematurity”. To go along with the 
slogan, it was decided that on the back of the team’s T-Shirt the title “The Early Arrivals” would be 
displayed with each team member’s name listed below. The design for the front of the shirt is still 
undecided, but a suggestion of red, white and blue was mentioned.  
 
Members made plans for two upcoming events, the hamburger sale and the online bake sale. The 
proceeds from both of these events will go to the March of Dimes Walk America.  
 
Linda Brillheart and Naomi Ratcliffe will head up the online bake sale. An e-mail will be sent out 
soon asking for donations of baked goods from the March of Dimes team. A delivery date of all 
baked goods was set for April 18th.  
 
Windy Chinn, with the help of Kim Patterson, will head up the hamburger sale. The hamburger sale 
is scheduled for Wednesday, April 23rd. Members decided to purchase an additional 40 hamburgers 
this year, making the total count to 280 hamburgers. An e-mail will be distributed in the next several 
weeks asking members for donations of vegetables, soda, buns and baked good for the sale.  



There being nothing more, the meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Melissa Anderson  
Secretary/Treasurer  
 
 
Approved by,  
Linda Brillheart  
Chair 


